ASH GREEN SCOUT GROUP

Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 23rd July 2013
Present:-  
Mark Spurgeon

Acting Chairperson


Emma Jones


Group Scout Leader
Peter Lewis


Assistant Group Scout Leader

Carol Pople


Treasurer



Ginny Spurgeon 

Secretary


Alan Gordon


Scout Leader



Tanya Wlliams

Cub Scout Leader

Jonathan Elliot

Cub Scout leader

Mark Jennings 

Assistant Scout Leader
Pat Roberts


County Cub Scout Leader
Cara Smith


Beaver Leader

Kelly Wills 


Beaver /Scout Leader

Louise Bass


Assistant Beaver Scout Leader

Jo Smith


Assistant Beaver Scout Leader

Liz Pincott Fulton

Assistant Beaver Scout Leader
Sara Appleton


Assistant scout leader

Also; Claire Lee, Sam Nicklin, Marie Wormleighton, Sara McAllen, Alan Harris, Sheila Harris, Claire Hodder, Stephen Bass, Tony Stanton, Jane Keaveney, Charlotte Jarvis, Zina Ismail, Ziad Al Rawi, Reinet Keyter, James Maronic, Tony Broad, Jayne Broad, Jayne McCarthy, Karen Lelean, Clare Chapman, Karen Berntsen, Alison Young, A Flint, Anne White, Annette Lane, Miriam Barber, Julian Arscott-Barber, Xander Arscott-Barber, Eli Guerrero, Amelie Mesmin, Richard White, Bill Wrights, Laura Macadie, Eileen Macadie, Mac Macadie, Adam Whittaker, Gillian Lewis, Paul Jones, Kristine Stanton, Al;ison Oakley, Sally Bass, David Bass, Emma George, Amanda Hannon, Siun O’Neill-Byrne, Ming O’Neill-Byrne, Bridie, Margaret Withers, Michael Banks, Judy Humphreys, Charlotte Brown, Michael Leach, Emma Jenkins, Clare Hambleton, Bob Hambleton, Pat Hambleton, Martin Trowbridge, Cinnamon Lacey, Brian Briden, Alan Lane, Joy Lane, Gary Lane, Rachel Ward, Sarah Thomas, Paul Thomas, Margaret Hoptrough, Norman Hoptrough, Natalie Hemsley, Claire Noordally, Amy Copping, Rebecca Creasey, Shona Gifford, Jeff Wood, Tracy Wood, Sarah Catley, Kiki O’Neill-Byrne, Oshra Murphy, Claire Burgess, Martin Reynolds, Tony Woodbridge.
Apologies- Linsay Gordon
Welcome 

Mark Spurgeon welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Chairs Report- The minutes of the 2013 AGM were proposed and signed by Emma Jones and Peter Lewis.

Mark Congratulated everyone on all their hard work this year and handed over to Carol Pople for the Treasurers report.


Treasurer’s report
Carol Pople – A report has been emailed to all parents (copy enclosed with minutes) and a hard copy was available to take.
No more cash payments to the group for subs, everyong to be on standing order please, forms are available on the table along with gift aid forms.

Mark thanked Carol and handed over to section reports.

Section Reports
Beavers –.
Cubs –
Scouts – 
For all sections section reports will be emailed to parents (copy enclosed with minutes)
Group Scout Leader- Emma has emailed a report to parents (copy enclosed with minutes)
She reminded parents of the importance of filling in gift aid forms and to please make sure subs are now paid by standing order. There is a lost property table for all parents to go and have a look at, all remaining unclaimed items will be recycled after the meeting.

Emma reminded everyone to please read all their emails as everything is now notified to parents in this way, also an advisory that if you accept an invitation to an activity on OSM you will be expected to pay for it even if you do not turn up.

Emma welcomed Pat Roberts and Glyn Williams and thanked them for their support.

Emma thanked Mark Spurgeon for acting as chair for the meeting this evening, and thanked all the support staff and leaders for making Ash Green scouts a great scout group.

She thanked the children, ‘they are all smart and presentable and a great bunch of kids’

She reminded that the  scout promise is to be taken seriously, to be kind and helpful to others.

Emma thanks everyone for coming to the AGM, the most parents we have ever had and that there is a complimentary barbeque after the meeting. 

Mark Spurgeon thanked Emma Jones on behalf of the group for all her hard work.
Nominations

Ginny Spurgeon has to stand down as secretary to become Abl and Mark asked if anyone would like to volunteer? 

Election for group chair- Jeff Woods was proposed by Emma Jones and seconded by Carol Pople.

Election of treasurer- Carol Pople was proposed by Emma Jones and seconded by Ginny Spurgeon.

Election of badge co-ordinator- Natalie Hemseley was proposed by Carolo Pople and seconded by Emma Jones
District   
Pat started by saying how amazed she is by how many people have worked so hard for their badges, the group has grown considerably and a big well done to Alan, Tanya, Kelly and all the other leaders for all their hard work.
Badge presentations
Beavers-

Little Forester badges are presented

Little Damnbusters badges are presented

Chief Scout Bronze badges are presented by Pat Roberts

Cubs Badges are presented
Chief scout silver badges are presented by Pat Roberts and pat thanks the Cub and Beaver leaders for all their hard work.

Alan takes the chief scout award children outside for photos with the Sevenoaks Chronicle.

Emma Jones moves meeting on to scouts and introduces Gerry Ash who presents the scouts with their woodlands badges  

Owl patrol are awarded best patrol and presented to by Glynn Williams

Patrol of the year are the Kestrels and presented to by Glynn Williams

Badges are then presented to all scouts.

Chief scout Gold award presented – Glynn explains how important this award is in life aswell as scouting.

Investitures 
Emma Jones invests 5 new leaders – Michael Banks, Louise Bass, Jo Smith, Mark Spurgeon and Ginny Spurgeon.

Wood Beads very symbolic and revered, presented to Tanya Williams Akela of Jungle pack.

Sara Appleton makes a thanks to Alan for all his hard work with the scouts as he moves to run the Cub pack and is presented with a gift by Chris Spurgeon and Elliott Catley

Investiture of two new cubs- Caylum and Jessica welcome to the group
Any other business
Glynn thanks to all from Swanley district and praises leaders for all their hard work using their hour a week(!) there is much more to it than turning up.

Not a great group but a fantastic one.

Much Applause

Meeting closed at 8pm 

Followed by Complimentary barbeque
